Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875

Approximately 80 people attended the annual meeting of the Lake Parker Association on Saturday, July 13, 1991. Following a delicious pot luck supper, President John Washburn opened the meeting by welcoming new members.

The minutes of the 1990 annual meeting were read by the Secretary, Mary Smith and were approved by the membership.

The Treasurer's report, as given by Joyce Croteau was approved by the membership. Total receipts - \$1,824.49, general expenditures - \$687.74, weed project expenditures \$1,143.90. Total expenditures - \$1,831.64. Cash on hand \$10,062.41 on 7/01/91. To date, receipts for this year total \$645., which includes dues and donations. A voucher system will be adopted by the Treasurer to be utilized for payment of bills/services in order to more fully document authorization of disbursements from the Treasury. There will be no grant money forthcoming from the state this year for the weedcutting project.

Randy Williams read the slate of officers for the 1991-1993 term as drawn up by the Executive Board. The membership approved these nominees:

President - John Washburn Vice-President - Lynn Washburn Secretary -- Mary Smith Treasurer - Joyce Croteau

Weed Cutting Project - Randy Williams
Fishing - Bill George
Home Protection - Ron Roach
Water Quality - Arnold Smith
Land Use and Conservation - Paul Hanson
Membership and Maps - Lynn Washburn

Rene Monette asked to be relieved of his duties on the Safety Committee and Don LeClair has agreed to serve in that capacity. Don is certified as a boating safety instructor.

The slate of officers was approved by the membership.

Ron Roach reported there were several breakins again this year. The membership approved donating a sum of \$100. to the Orleans County Sheriffs' Department in lieu of running the "reward" notice in the Chronicle. Ron needs a volunteer from the West side of thelake for home surveillance, preferably a year round resident.

Randy Williams advised the weed cutter is ready to go and he would be willing to assist anyone in running the cutter. Randy also advised caution when bringing your boat into the lake - be sure to check and clean your propeller. This is how Eurasian Milfoil is introduced into lakes, and is a major problem. If you do cut

and/or rake weeds report the time spent to Randy or John. Although we are not getting a grant this year, we must still make a report on our weed control activities.

John gave Bill George's report on Fishing. Bill received a letter from the State Fish & Wildlife Department stating that 800 9" rainbow trout have been stocked in the lake this year, and that bass fishing is improving. They are hesitant to introduce brown trout into the lake.

Don LeClair requested the Association sponsor a boating safety course which he will conduct, tentatively on the second and third Saturdays in August. The membership agreed to his recommendation.

For Membership and Maps, Lynn Washburn reported there were 87 paid memberships last year and 58 to date this year. There were three members deceased since last annual meeting: Bev Rowan, Helen Montague and Robert Rogers. To update maps, Rowan's #107 should be changed to Andrea Neil, Montague's #95 to Souliere. #40 - Pauline Edwards and #22B - newly built by Robert and Margaret Morrill. Maps are available for paid up members. Lynn thanked the people who assisted in Kitchen clean up after the supper.

Arnold Smith gave an interesting demonstration of the techniques used in testing the water for clarity, which has decreased from last year and Phosphorous and Chlorophyll A, which values are high. He will be meeting with state officials soon to try and determine the cause of this increase.

Betsy Day conveyed the appreciation of the Glover Ambulance Squad for the donations made by the Lake Association and gave an informative description of their activites.

The membership approved donating \$100. to the Glover Fire Department and \$100. to the Glover Ambulance Squad.

Blakes, at Lot #98, reported half a raft with green barrels has floated up on their shore.

Regarding the boating safety course referred to above, Vermont law now requires that anyone born after 1974 complete an approved boating safety course in order to operate a motorboat in this state.

There will be a potluck supper on August 10, 1991 at 6:00, and the speaker will be Wayne Newell, President of the Federation of Lakes.

Meeting was adjourned at approximately 8:30 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Lake Parker Association, Inc.

West Glover, Vt. 05875
EINANCIAL STATEMENT
July 1, 1990 - June 30, 1991

BALANCE - Cash on Hand July 1, 1990	,	\$10,069.58
RECEIPTS:		
Membership dues - 1990 year Membership dues - 1991 year Interest on CD Interest on AIA account Interest on Now checking account	\$ 635.00 545.00 407.67 192.23 44.59	
Total Receipts:	\$ 1824.49	\$11 , 894.07
GENERAL EXPENDITURES:		
Supplies (postage, copies, etc.) Potluck supper expense Donations (W. Glover Fire Dept. & Ambulance) Rent (West Glover Church) Chronicle (reward notice)	62.52 149.72 250.00 50.00 175.50	•
Total General Expense:	\$ 687.74	
WEED CONTROL EXPENDITURES:		
Supplies (postage, copies, etc.) Equipment Storage Insurance (equipment) Registration (boats) Lake Maps Maintenance (labor, gas, oil, parts) VNRC dues	\$ 224.39. 200.00. 387.00. 20.00. 154.70. 127.81. 30.00.	
Total Weed Control Expense:	\$ 1143.90	
GRAND TOTAL EXPENDITURES:		\$ 1,831.64
BALANCE CASH ON HAND JULY 1, 1991		\$10,062.43
Balance in Howard Bank CD: Balance in Howard Bank AIA account: Balance in Howard Bank Now checking account:	\$ 5000.00. 3820.37 1242.06.	
Total:	\$10,062.43	· •
Respectfully submitted,		

Respectfully submitted,

Joyce E. Croteau, Treasurer